
 

The Diocese requires that all users complete a new criminal background check every 

five years. The user will receive an email from Virtus notifying them that their 

background check has expired, and they will need to log back into their account to 

complete the rescreening process.  Some users may not receive email reminders from 

Virtus.com, usually because they have changed their active email, or the emails are 

going to a spam file.  Be sure to periodically check your spam file, but also it may help 

to set up reminders in Outlook to regularly log into your VIRTUS account to read 

bulletins and to see if you need to complete a background rescreening.   

After logging into your VIRTUS account, your home screen will display these eight 

blocks. 

 

If a rescreen is required, you will notice that the block for Background Checks will be in 

red & will let you know that you have an expired background check. To begin the 

process, click on the box. 



 

Please make sure to enter your Date of Birth. 

 

 

 

 

 

To begin the process, please click on the link that says: Complete ClearStar Background 

Check 

 

 

Then make sure to read and accept the terms. 



 

 

If by chance, you close out of the ClearStar background check, you will be unable to get 

back in. Please notify Dan Ellis at dane@scdiocese.org or 712-233-7517,  for him to 

reset it. 
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